
 

  

 

 

 
Friday 21 June  2019  
Week 8  Term 2 
Kia orana, Kia orana,  Malo lelei, Talofa lava, Namaste, Fakalofa lahi atu,Bula vinaka, Ni hao, greetings to all whānau and 
friends of Flat Bush School, 
I am sharing with all FBS whānau our Attendance statistics for Weeks 1-7 of Term 2. It has certainly been a challenging term with 
the colder and wet weather. It has been encouraging to see the strength and resilience of our learners as they continue to come 
to school with a positive attitude and approach to their school work. Thank you to all of our FBS whānau for supporting our school 
because you all play a massive part in getting our children ready for learning everyday. 
 

Junior Team 

Rm 1 Rm 2 Rm 5 Rm 6 Rm 7 Rm 8 Rm 21 Rm 22 

73% 78% 87% 70% 70% 92% 77% 72% 

  
Middle Team 

Rm 9 Rm 10 Rm 11 Rm 12 Rm 13 Rm 15 

86% 81% 86% 93% 87% 81% 

  
Senior Team 

Rm 15 Rm 16 Rm 17 Rm 18 Rm 19 Rm 20 

88% 88% 89% 82% 91% 70% 

  
Education Review Office 
Next week we have a team from the Education Review Office visiting FBS from Monday to Thursday. They will spend time in our 
classrooms, meeting and talking with our learners and FBS staff. Included in their visit will be time to meet with a group of FBS 
parents and caregivers. We start the week of their visit with a Haka Powhiri in the school hall, all FBS whānau are warmly invited. 
We would ask if you are attending that you are able to be seated in our Multi Purpose Room by 9am as the Haka Powhiri will be 
starting at 9.15am on Monday, June the 24th. 
 
Rugby League Champion of Champions 
Next Thursday June the 27th our Boys Under 45kg and Open Weight Rugby League teams are competing in the Auckland 
Champion of Champions tournament. This is a day in which the Zone Winners from across Auckland come together to compete 
and find out which team is the Champion of Auckland. The tournament is taking place at Cornwall Park and our teams will be 
leaving school by bus at 8.30am. 
 
Cleaning Job Vacancy 
Perform Cleaning who are the company that provides the after school cleaning for FBS currently have a vacancy. If anyone is 
interested in finding out more, please Mike Spencer the company’s Managing Director. His contact number is 021-300-023 
 
Good luck to all of our FBS learners competing in Winter Sports this weekend, compete hard,compete fair and have lots of fun.  
Big weekend for Rugby League, great to see ex-FBS learner Siliva Havili playing for Mate Maa Tonga against the Kiwis on Saturday. 
We wish him well,  good luck to the Samoan and Cook Island Rugby league teams and the Kiwi Ferns who are in action as well. 
Lots of great games as well as the second State of Origin game between NSW and Queensland. 

Kia manuia, 
Mr Avatea 
Proud to be your Principa ​l 

 

 

Brilliant ​Braniacs’s​ ​Art ​work ​about​ ​buildings 
 

By: C.J 
By: Darrel   

By: Miah 

 
By: Ava 

 
By: Rick 

 
By: P.J 

By: Penny  By: Shepard 

 
By: Myra 

 
By: Walter 

 
By: Laurel 

 
By: Promise 

 



 

 


